
 

Living Well Grant Application Frequently Asked Questions 

1. Do we need to identify all 20 participants prior to applying for the grant? 

You won’t need to have your 20 participants identified before you apply, however we will ask 

each of the pilot sites to identify their Living Well participants within a month of receiving the 

grant award.  You will identify the 20 participants up front and work with them over the 

entirety of the grant.  Another thing to keep in mind is that all the participants should be people 

who are also participants in Long-Term Services and Supports. 

2. Will all 20 participants receive each component of the intervention package? 

All 20 participants would not necessarily receive all components of the intervention package.  

For example, if someone already had extensive self-advocacy training and could use more 

support around employment, we would focus the intervention strategy on competitive, 

integrated employment. 

3. Would the agency self-assessment happen before the grant is awarded? 

 

The agency self-assessment will be completed after the pilot sites are selected and will be 

completed using a tool specific to the Living Well project. 

 

4. Is there an already created model that grant recipients are trained on and then customize 

or is it more of design from the ground up with coaching from Living Well staff? 

We have already identified an intervention package that the coaching team will assist pilot sites 

to implement and includes the following:  

• Individualized futures planning 

• Self-determination and self-advocacy training 

• Supported decision-making resources 

• Resource mapping and community conversations 

• Training and technical assistance to implement the Building Full Lives service model 

• Completion of the Council on Quality and Leadership’s Personal Outcomes Measure 
interviews for quality monitoring 

The intervention package will be tailored to the needs of the individual pilot site and is not 

limited to the activities listed above.  So, while you’re not building from the ground up, we also 
want to leave room for sites to engage in activities that will work for their setting. 


